Major Earl F. Recknor,
Officer in Charge,
Army Service Foroes,

Xansas City Officer Procurement Dist.,
500 Porter Building,
J4th & Broadway,

Kensas City 2, Missouri,

Dear Major Recknor:

i am in receipt of yowr letter inquiring about men
qualified for the Army Physical Rooonditioning; program.
We are calling this to the attention of all our Physical
Education majors, but have no names to suggest to you other

than that of lr, Howard Porter of Wichita, for whom we re-
cently wrote a recommendation.

We will keep this in mind and encourags any of our
available men to get into this very worthwhile work,

Sincerely yours,

Director of Physical REducation,

f'CA :AH Varsity Basketball Coech,




